
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 22 April 2004 

8. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 8.1 L.Y.F.E. (Linwood Youth Festival Experience) 2003 
 
  Marion Rickerby and youth involved in L.Y.F.E. (Linwood Youth Festival Experience) 2003 

presented an overview of L.Y.F.E. to the Board.  They also presented a framed photographic 
montage to the Board showing the history of L.Y.F.E. 

 
  The Board thanked the presenters for their work in relation to the festival. 
 
 8.2 Sullivan Avenue Residents 
 
  Charlotte Green and Ken Molloy addressed the Board regarding issues in Sullivan Avenue and 

surrounding streets.  They presented a petition to the Board signed by approximately 80 people 
supporting their deputation, and also tabled written submissions and other documentation in 
support of their deputation. 

 
  They submitted that the following issues were of concern: 
 
 1. irresponsible driver behaviour, such as high speeds, burnouts and street racing; 
 
 2. the poor condition of the road surface, including kerbs, channels and footpaths; 
 
 3. recurring problems with blocked drains causing flooding; 
 
 4. street parking for Polytech students; 
 
 5. poor street lighting; and 
 
 6. safety issues at the Ensors Road/Sullivan Avenue intersection. 
 
  They submitted that residents have a strong desire to work with the Council to resolve these 

issues through a living streets consultation process. 
 
  The Board thanked Ms Green and Mr Molloy for their presentation and decided to seek a report 

to the Board’s Environment and Traffic Committee addressing the issues raised in the 
deputation and outlining the process for creating a living street. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


